
 

 

 

 

HEYHOUSES ENDOWED C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL 

January 5th, 2021 

 

Dear Children, 

This is just a short letter to explain that in future my letters will be after school 

not in the morning- today has been different for everyone and we are not yet 

into our new routine. I am not sure I ever get into a routine at school because 

every day is different for a Headteacher. Today has been both busy and quiet at 

the same time! Not many children making a noise on the office corridor and yet 

lots of lists to make and phone calls to make. I spoke in worship time about 

journeys and our ‘Journey through January.’ Thank you to everyone who has 

already sent me their ideas for what we need, I will share them in tomorrow’s 

assembly and in my letter tomorrow night. There were some wonderful ideas, 

Heyhouses children are always creative. 

I wrote to your parents tonight, explaining what we were doing to help you learn 

while away from school. There will information for all of you from your teachers 

in the next day or two. This Lockdown I am going to record Celebration Assembly 

on Friday and give special mention 

to children who try really hard. If 

you would like a mention send me 

or your teacher a note about what 

you have been doing. I know some 

of you even did science today which is wonderful for the first day of Home 

Learning. Keep it up! 

I have done Maths today, counting how many children in each year group, and 

English, writing lots of lists and letters.  

I will do some History tomorrow or maybe art? Choices! I know it would have 

been Year 3 Roman day today and I have promised very disappointed children 

that we will have Roman day this year. We have 360 days left to choose from in 



2021! I think the Romans are fascinating, so tomorrow we will have a little   

refresher course on our knowledge of the Romans, everyone in years 4, 5 and 6 

should know everything from your lessons in Year 3. Infants it will help you when 

you come to the juniors! 

Anyway children, I hope today has been a good day. 

Did you have some     special happy moments?  Hope you found time to laugh at 

something (Not someone! Especially not our brothers or sisters!) and made 

someone in your family smile today.  

My girls have made me smile today, even laugh out loud. They have sent me 

messages and pictures all day- they start Home learning tomorrow and made 

the most of a day when Mum left them to tidy their rooms in readiness for hard 

work. I did not smile when I saw how far they got! I am off to ‘help’ after I have 

sent this letter. I have lots to update you on in the Hodgson house since the last 

Lockdown letter!  

 

 

Remember, be patient and let’s do 

things safely.  

Keep in touch…KEEP SMILING … and keep 

washing your hands. 

With my love,  

Mrs Hodgson  

 

 

 


